
ARRAN DEER MANAGEMENT GROUP

Minutes of Group Meeting held via Teams video call 5th May 2023
1. Attendance & Apologies 
	Name               (Organisation)
	Present
	Apology
	Name (Organisation)
	Present
	Apology

	Mr. J. Gibbs        (Chairman)
	Y
	
	Dr J Newman (minutes)
	Y
	

	Mr. C.J.G. Fforde     
	Y
	
	Mr. J. McKinnon        (Sx.Est)
	Y
	

	Mr Ian Cornforth (NatScot)
	Y
	
	Mr K Bone (Glenkiln)


	
	Y

	Mr Davie Anderson (DE)
	Y
	
	Jamie Hammond
	Y
	

	Mr S Hearton (FLS)


	Y
	
	Rab Logan
	Y
	

	Ms. K. Sampson     (NTS)
	Y
	
	Think there may have been 1 other apology
	
	

	Ms Audrey Watson (FLS)
	
	Y
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	


2.  Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on 28th October 2022 were approved as circulated.
3.  Matters Arising
Action: 4.1 – J McKinnon to chase QA status of Brodick larder with SAI Global. 

Approval obtained for old larder.  Action to remain open to follow up for new larder.
All other actions are complete or will be covered via the agenda.
See sheet for outstanding actions. 
4.  Review of 2021/22 hind season
S Hearton said they were hoping to get a drone survey this month to assist with counting. J Hammond has had some correspondence from Robin Irvine @ Hawthorne re deer issues and it was confirmed that the previous cross boundary shooting agreement was now null and void as shooting had been carried out by non FLS rangers.
J McKinnon asked how many out of season stags had been culled on FLS ground.  Figures were not available at the meeting.

Action 4.1: S Hearton to send out of season stag figures to secretary. See note on action sheet
D Anderson commented that there had been significant deer movement with the felling at Machrie.  This had also been noted around Glaister by J McKinnon. 
No figures obtained from J Knox who shoots Boscawen land.
Action 4.2: J Gibbs to contact D Boscawen to see if numbers can be obtained.

A general comment was made on the condition of the hinds being good on the hill. However R Logan stated that early in the season the calves were in particularly poor condition and there was evidence of hinds having birthed but with no calf – usually they are all in good condition.
The Group's combined hind cull for the year was as follows:-
	
	Hinds
	Calves

	
	Open Hill
	Agricultural
	Woodland
	Open Hill
	Agricultural
	Woodland

	Arran
	75
	23
	7
	24
	15
	3

	Dougarie
	25
	8
	21
	9
	3
	11

	FLS
	
	
	75
	
	
	57

	Other & NTS
	3
	
	
	
	2
	

	Total
	103
	31
	103
	33
	20
	71


5. Cull Targets for Stags 2023
J McKinnon said Arran Estate have not set targets as yet as they need to review the HIA and count numbers.

	Provisional cull targets
	Stags

	Arran Estate 
	80

	NTS
	9

	Dougarie Estate
	30

	FLS
	tbc


2023 Spring Count 

	
	Total
	Stags
	Hinds
	Calves

	Arran Estate
	1039
	430
	408
	201

	DE
	496
	152
	241
	103

	NTS
	21
	21
	
	

	
	1556
	603
	649
	304


	
	Total
	Stags
	Hinds
	Calves

	2019
	1644
	702
	643
	299

	2021
	1744
	636
	772
	336

	2022
	1529
	596
	649
	284

	2023
	1556
	603
	649
	304

	Difference
	+27
	+7
	-0
	+20


A lot of discussion and varying opinions followed around the benefits of doing 2 counts a year and the natural movement of deer to higher ground in the summer.
It was suggested that the HIA areas were widened to inform on numbers.
No conclusion was reached at the meeting as to the best way forward.

Action 5.1: J Gibbs & C Fforde to get together outside of the meeting to discuss what should be done.

6.  Habitat Impact Assessment
J Gibbs has circulated the report but doesn’t think there is anything major in it and that the hill is generally in good order.  
NTS aware some missing data still needs to be added in.  C Fforde raised the issue of lack of Dougarie data but the group is already aware of some records having been destroyed before recording.
7.  Nature Scot Update
J Hammond encouraged everyone to review the HIA data and to do a summer deer count.  He also updated on the strategic deer board which reports to ministers.  There have been 99 recommendations, most agreed.  The Deer Act is to be updated and modernised, including the legislation.  Arran doesn’t sit in any major area of work but still has Nat Scot support.  There will be more changes in ammunition and the open/closed seasons are under review for both stags and hinds with a general view more deer need to be culled across Scotland.
8.  Forestry and Land Scotland Update  
S Hearton said they were hoping to get a drone survey by the end of May to assist with counting. Further work is continuing to develop more green technologies to help with counts such as satellite  and more drone work.
BACs lease has been extended for this year.

Harvesting and larch removal is ongoing after a brief pause due to difficulties getting timber off the island.
9.  National Trust Update
K Sampson reported that there is a new operating officer at the Castle and they hope to do more peat land restoration before Christmas.
J Gibbs stated that Dougarie Estate are also to start some peat land restoration, working with NatScot.

Action 9.1: J Gibbs to send C Fforde details of the NatScot team.
R Logan commented that the new Glen Rosa fence may be impacting on other areas as stags are displaced.
10.  Community Liaison Update
NTS offered space in the tent at this year’s Arran Farmers show and further discussion ensued around how to engage with the community and the need for a collective effort.  R Logan has previously used information boards at the show and the group agreed it needed a consistent message should be given to the public regarding the aim to reduce numbers.

J McKinnon suggested advertising the DMG meetings which are open to the public.
Action 10.1: C Fforde to collate information for the show to be agreed by everyone.
11. Deer Management Plan

The plan is updated continuously on the website and any one in the group can let J Gibbs know if they want anything adding or feel something is missing.  The minutes and dates of meetings are put on the website.
12. Fire Management Plan

Kate stated a plan is in place but that they no longer have any ‘beaters’ as it is considered leaf blowers may be more effective.  However more beaters need to be made in the interim.
J Gibbs stated that there should be a test towards the end of March for equipment.

S Hearton stated the FLS are only allowed to tackle very limited small fires anything larger is to be passed to the fire brigade.  He stated they may be able to loan a sprayed to the group and C Fforde may have an argo for it.
13. DMG finance

Invoices for hinds now to be issued.
Several invoices still need to be paid for the website and administration of the group.

Action 13.1:  J Gibbs to provide J Newman figures to draw up invoices.
14.  AOCB
J Hammond queried why Dougarie has the responsibility for the Chair, Secretary and Treasurer roles and that it would be better dispersed through the group.

Action 14.1: J Gibbs, C Fforde, K Sampson and I Cornforth to discuss the way forward.
J McKinnon asked about the reinstatement of in-person meetings.  J Gibbs stated it was the aim for 1 of each per annum.  It was suggested that the in-person meeting could incorporate a field trip at the same time.  J Hammond said that other groups struggled to keep momentum with just on line meetings.
15.  Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting of the Arran DMG 11am Monday 13th November 2023 (aim for in person meeting).  C Fforde to Chair.

